


Greenwich Village Undergrounding Association (GVUA) August 11, 2020
Milestone Dates

Met with Hamayoun Behboodi, HB Assoc Civil Engineer; He handed us guidelines January 23, 2014

First Neighborhood wide email and outreach to help solidify support March 1, 2014
SCE (Jeff Shellabarger) met with City: Discouraged from moving forward by City April 1, 2014

Met with Frank Senteno, HB Public Works Director - informed via email 
undergrounding districts are not a priority for the city

June 4, 2014

First City Meeting June, 2014
City Manager suggests obtaining resident petition to present to City Council July 17, 2014

First Petition began Circulation in Greenwich Village District August 25, 2014
Public Works Dept meeting with Broyzna (Dir of Public Works and City Engineer), 
Behboodi (HB Assoc Civil Engineer) and utilities

June 11, 2015

HB District Formation Process describes Need for Petitions July 7, 2015
SCE  Design Cost Rule 20B - Residents Prepay for Utility Design April 20, 2016
Greenwich Village Underground Association ("GVUA") legally formed June 1, 2016
Broyzna resends UU District Guide September 24, 2016
City introduces GVUA to Jeff Cooper to review process for forming District December 5, 2016
First District Update Letter; Describes benefits, boundaries and approx. cost/parcel 
of $25,000

September 30, 2016

Jeff Cooper Presentation to Residents December 12, 2016
GVUA Request to City to Allow Cooper's Recommended Process December 26, 2017
City Provides New Guidelines April 19, 2017
City Suggest we Submit existing petitions to start process over May 2, 2017
GVUA Formally Submits Current Petitions and Map May 4, 2017
City Requests Boundaries and Cost Update from Edison May 22, 107
Updated Costs Submitted by City November 21, 2017
Second Round of Resident Signatures approving commitment to move forward December 3, 2017
SCE Confirms 42% Charge for their services to upgrade (informally say they don’t 
like to administer projects)

December 20,2017

60% of Residents agree to move forward February 16, 2018
City Agrees to Send out RFP's for Consultants April 15, 2018
RFP's Released July 19, 2018
Response to RFP's to City Council November 27, 2018
Coordination Meeting with Jeff Cooper January 23, 2019
Third Cost Estimate by Utilities April 11, 2019
Request for Clarified or updated Petitions from Cooper April 24, 2019
Additional Petitions Submitted to Cooper and City May 7, 2019
Preliminary Assessment Engineer's Report submitted to City October 1, 2019
Preliminary Assessment Engineer's Report approved by City March, 2020
GVUA learned City Project Manager (Reed Salan) out on leave - project had stalled June, 2020
City Manager Lowenthal intervened to move project forward June 23, 2020
Marnell Gibson picked up project and initiated momentum June 30, 2020
City Council Hearing to Approve Engineer's Report and Distribute Ballots August 11, 2020


